ASSOCIATION
ESTABLISHED ON THE NORTH YORKSHIRE MOORS RAILWAY

LNER-designed Fish Van No. E 75169 7 7 |
The fish conveyance trade was once big business to the LNER and early years of I q D 4 | QD

British Railways. By the end of the 1940s and early 1950s, about one million

tons of fish were landed at British ports every year and
about three-quarters of this was moved by rail.

The LNER had a sizeable fleet of fish van to serve the
numerous east coast ports and besides being moved
as mixed consists, i.e. tagged onto passenger trains,
there were numerous complete fish van trains from
such ports as Aberdeen, Hull and Grimsby. Around

2,000 tons of fish were moved daily.

In 1954, British Railways brought out a later version of
the fish van (BR Diagram 800) and in 1960, three more

Lot numbers were built, these having roller bearings.

These were adorned with a large blue circle and

promptly dubbed ‘Blue Spot. Pictured just about to leave Wansford station on the Nene Valley Railway,
destination Pickering where the LNER Coach Association is currently restoring
this unique van.

E 75169 (BR Diagram 214) was built at Faverdale
Works, Darlington, in 1949. Thus it was built in
BR days, but to a LNER design. It was part of the
batch E 75000 - 75599 (total 600). Faverdale
Works closed in 1963.

But fish van days were numbered in the early

1960s. The advent of the refrigerated lorry,
motorways, diesel engines in lorries and greater
payloads, plus freezing of fish at plants near the
ports, rapidly spelt the end for the long-lived fish
van and this was not helped by dwindling stocks
of fish, particularly herring.

Bit of a job on here! Like all LNERCA projects, we inevitably go back to basics as shown
here. The underframe sits on its isolated track awaiting the rebuilding of the bodywork.

Although we have no definitive proof, it is believed E 75169 was one of the last LNER-designed fish vans to be condemned
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